
Carson Valley Women’s Golf Club 
General Meeting Minutes 

May 4, 2021 
 

 

President Report Kelly King called meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. at Carson Valley Golf 
Course. 

Congratulations to winners in NNGA Senior tournament held at CVGC on April 15. 1st 
place: Gwynn Sadlier Guiette; 2nd place: Debbie Knapp; 5th place: Rhonda McClelland 

Officer Reports 

Treasurers Report given by Rhonda McClelland. ($$?) Originally, our agreement with 
Manya was to split the costs of our pamphlet and scorecards. Since we paid full costs of 
pamphlet, she covered full cost of scorecards. Done deal. 

Technology report by Kathy Bevel. New reports have been added in Members section of 
Website. Asked everyone to let her know any suggestions or revisions. She also added 
Local Rules (yet-to-be-approved) and links to USGA videos depicting helpful instructions 
of how to implement various rules. 

Old Business 

Be sure and check your earning accumulated in your Clubhouse account. This year’s 
and last year’s must be spent by March 31, 2022.  

Handicap and Bylaws Chair positions are still open.  

Jan Recanzone put up a new Birdie Board in the clubhouse. It is each member’s re-
sponsibility to make sure you add your birdies. 

New Business 

COVID   

COVID restrictions may lift on June 1. Judy will inform membership when Manya makes 
announcement. 

Handicap Matching 

Dan has been addressing and fixing issues with players’ handicap matching, home club 
and tee box selections. Let him know if you have concerns with any of these. 

Weekly Sign-ups 

Important that you sign up for weekly tournaments no later than Sunday evening. Teams 
are randomly compiled by Golf Genius.  

Every last Tuesday, you have option to request to play with specific people. After you 
sign up online, please send Dan a note and state who you would like to play with. All are 



encouraged to stick with random pairings which provide opportunity to meet and play 
with a variety of women. 

If you find you are unable to play, please be sure and cancel your sign-up. 

Fitness and Golf Instruction Clinics 

As determined by the results of Judy’s surveys, she will follow up with fitness instructor 
and suggest we have monthly clinics for 20 minutes before play. 

Dan will conduct monthly golf clinics before Thursday G9 play. 

Local Course Rules: Patti Parker led discussion and explained the proposed rules.  

Controversy ensued especially about playing from waste areas and bare ground patches 
and what constitutes abnormal conditions. Joni Taylor said that USGA does not penalize 
for moving ball out of waste area. Given the many ‘rough’ and abnormal conditions on 
our course, she suggested that more consideration should be given and decided by con-
sensus within individual foursomes the relief a player should take.  

Joni also brought up that Net Double Bogey should not be applied in Tournament Play 
and said player should be disqualified if they don’t finish a hole.  

ACTION ITEM: The above topics and others regarding Rules will be taken up at 
Board meeting on May 6 and brought back to the membership for approval. 

When in doubt — Suze reminded us about taking pictures and bringing them into Dan 
for official ruling. 

Pace of Play:  Anne Henderson said the Senior Women’s Group provides clearly stated 
rules about adhering to play etiquette, particularly pace of play.  

ACTION ITEM: Anne will send Senior Etiquette Rule to Judy who will add it to the 
next Golf Gossip. 

Crossing street after Hole 9:  As a safety measure, Mary Milligan brought up the im-
portance of carts crossing the street together. 

ACTION ITEM: Discuss in Board meeting to include street crossing safety procedure 
in House Rules 

Board Meeting:  Thursday, May 6, 9:30 a.m. at Hamdogs Restaurant. All are encour-
aged to email your concerns and/or attend any board meetings. 

Raffle Results:  

Monthly Club House Raffle - Deb Knapp won $? 

General Meeting 50/50 Raffle —  $157 was collected. Joni Davis had winning ticket. 
Proceeds were split between Joni ($78) and our Club Donation Fund received $79.  

Next General Meeting: Tuesday, June 1. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Jan Singyke 
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